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From the Pastor
A rest more refreshing than Spring Break

“You deserve a break today!” When that slogan was 
launched almost fifty years ago, some say it made 
the McDonald’s brand. The slogan has long since 
been abandoned—but the concept still resonates 
with people in the month of April. After all, it’s time 
for Spring Break! 

Spring Break is not only  
observed by people who are 
bound by school calendars. 
April seems to be a time when 
many northerners are tired of 
winter and ready to embrace 
the warmth that has evaded 
them for months. There cer-
tainly has been a lot of talk 
about this lately! It is time for 
many people to take a break. 

So, here’s some advice for 
those of you who are vaca-
tioning over Spring Break: 
Consider taking God along! 
That might seem like an  
unusual thing to say, but many 
forget to be intentional about their faith. Rather 
than putting God on the back burner, vacations can 
be a good time for families to re-connect with their 
faith as they relax and re-connect with each other. 
Here are a few simple but intentional things you 
might consider doing:

+ 	 Have a spiritual conversation over a meal.  
Start with a question like, “What difference does 
believing in Jesus make to our family?” 

+  	 End each day together asking about the best 
part of the day. Say a prayer thanking God for  
all of those things and for each other. 

+  	 Read a little bit from the Bible every day—share 
a few thoughts about what God is saying in the 
passage. 

These are not difficult things, but they can make a 
huge difference in your time together. They help 
you refocus as you take a break, and they can even 
become lasting habits that you bring home from 
vacation. These habits are way better than any  
souvenir trinkets we could buy!

But “you deserve a break today” is about more than 
Spring Break vacations. It reminds me of the effect 
of the great event we celebrate on the first day of 
April—Easter! The Resurrection of Jesus brings us 
lasting rest. In fact, we are reminded in the Bible 
that Jesus is our Sabbath rest (Hebrew 4:8-11). 

Resting in Jesus means having 
confidence that we are for-
given and made whole. We do 
not have to work to earn the 
favor of almighty God. Instead, 
we rest in Jesus. We trust that 
his crucifixion and resurrection 
are complete and that they are 
for us. Read Ephesians 2:8-10. 
We are saved by grace, not 
by works. There is no sense in 
working yourself to death to  
try to make God love you. 
Jesus already did that. Now 
he has arisen! He is alive! Read 
Romans 5:8-11! 

In the resurrection, there is rest. 
We have the assurance and confidence that God is 
with us and that God is for us. Nothing in this world 
can overcome that truth, just as nothing can over-
come Christ in us. Read Romans 8:35-39. 

These are the lyrics to a wonderful song called, 
“Abide with Me,” by Matt Maher:

“I have a home, eternal home
But for now I walk this broken world
You walked it first, you know our pain
But you show hope can rise again 
    up from the grave

Abide with me, abide with me
Don’t let me fall, and don’t let go
Walk with me and never leave
Ever close, God abide with me”

How are you feeling spiritually? Do you feel like you 
need to take a break? Turn to Jesus! Jesus is alive— 
rest and be renewed in him!

In Jesus’ rest, 
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Easter Worship
CARMEL

Easter Saturday
Festival worship with Holy  
Communion.

•	 4:45 p.m., Worship Center
•	 5 p.m., Sanctuary

Easter Sunday
Festival worship with Holy  
Communion.

•	 7 a.m. Sunrise, Prayer  
Chapel/Columbarium  
(no communion)

•	 8, 9:30, & 11 a.m., Sanctuary
•	 8:30 & 10:35 a.m.,  

Worship Center
•	 7:30-11 a.m., Easter Breakfast, 

Gym

FISHERS

Easter Sunday
Festival worship with Holy  
Communion.

•	 7 a.m. (sunrise service)
•	 9 a.m. (traditional)
•	 11 a.m. (contemporary)

DOWNTOWN INDY

Easter Sunday
•	 10 a.m. at The Pin (325 S. 

College, Indianapolis)

Easter closings
The church offices will be 
closed on Monday, April 2.

In addition, the Fishers Play 
Area will be closed from 

March 30 through April 7 for 
deep cleaning. The Play Area 
will reopen Sunday, April 8, at 

noon.

Confirmation Class of 2018
Professing their faith
We congratulate the 34 eighth graders who completed their Confir-
mation instruction this spring and participated in a Rite of Confirmation  
service on Saturday, March 17. It was a joyous occasion as these  
students took the next step in their faith walk and were confirmed  
in the Lutheran faith. 

Services were held at both Fishers and Carmel. During the worship 
services, each student received a personal blessing by one of our  
pastors and took part in his or her first communion. 

Please pray for these students, that God may continue to bless and 
lead these young people throughout their lives, and that this is just  
the start of their faith journey! The Confirmation Class of 2018 is:

Anna Grace Bodenberg
Clara Elise Bodinus

Jacob Daniel Bracken
Noah Martin Brauer

Julian Ashley Brennan
Dane Adam Bultemeier

Elisabeth Grace Butz
Kamille Elizabeth Daege

Dominique Rachel Durgin
Jessica Louise Halamka
Andrew Patrick Harvey

Jacob Patrick Hay
Noelle Rose Hooper

Colin Gabriel Hudock
Carson Ruby Kimmerly

Victoria Rose Kirsch
Amanda Nicole Kreiger

Logan Michael Alan Kruse
Nathaniel James Lewis
Alexis Izabella Maxey

Autumn Constance McConda
Ashley Neal Nickloy
Abigail Scott Nickloy

Christian Samuel Ramirez
Addison Grace Rangel
Ashley Corrine Rettig

Ian Sean Ryan
Patrick Joseph Smart

Alexandra Noelle Stein
Jacob Aaron Taylor

Garrett Lewis Townsend
Ava Gabriella Watkins
Joshua David Weyer

Isabel Jordan Winkelman
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April events

Cornerstone Lutheran Church welcomes:

CASIE BLAIR*
Fishers High School

CAROLINE SHANLEY 
Fishers High School

CAROLINE GRUVER
Fishers High School

KYLEE SWITZER
HSE High School

ZANE WRIGHT*
Heritage Christian 

High School

ASHLEY STRAUT*
HSE High School

Including students from the Fishers community:

*indicates Senior member of Purduettes

The Purduettes
Saturday, April 14 @ 7:00 PM

13450 E. 116th Street Fishers, IN

For more information, contact Cindy Straut 317.417.1850 | strauthc@gmail.com

Adult/Senior:           $15.00
Student/Children:   $10.00
Dinner Tickets*:      $10.00

*Dinner catered by Famous Dave’s Barbecue.  
  Limited seating, must be purchased in advance

Ticket information:
tinyurl.com/PurduettesCLC

Day-of-show 
volunteers 
needed
If you can help with 
selling tickets, hand-
ing out programs/
taking tickets, dinner, 
setup, or cleanup 
the day of the show, 
please contact Cindy 
Straut (strauthc@
gmail.com, or call 
317.417.1850). 

About the  
Purduettes
The Purduettes  
provide energetic  
and quality enter-
tainment with a vast 
repertoire of music 
including pop, classi-
cal, contemporary,  
country, swing, 
patriotic, Broadway, 
gospel and jazz. This 
multi-talented troupe 
of women represents 
the brightest and 
best from a variety of 
majors and areas of 
study. CLC disciple 
Casie Blair (far left) 
is a member of The 
Purduettes!

Director:   
    Jeff Vallier
Asst Director:   
    Sarah May

Blood drive April 8, Carmel site
Make a difference in someone’s life by donating blood on Sunday, 
April 8. The Indiana Blood Center will be set up at CLC Carmel in room 
102 between 8 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. Sign up at CornerstoneLutheran.
church (search “blood drive”), or just show up! Those donating blood 
will receive their choice of a Starbucks or Jimmy John’s gift card.  
Be sure to bring your photo ID.
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April Events

•	 Saturday, April 14, 11:30-3:30 p.m.

We are still in need of 20 bike riders to help deliver 
donated bikes to the Hoosier Veterans Assistance 
Foundation (HVAF), an organization that helps our 
homeless veterans. Volunteers will be riding bikes 
down the Monon Trail from Carmel High School 
Stadium to HVAF at 10th & Pennsylvania (about 15 
miles). We will have a police escort along the trail,  
as well as water stops and lunch. There will be a 
ceremony during the transfer of each bike to a 
well-deserving veteran. Riders will be driven back  
to the stadium.  

Military Ministry Bike Project: Riders needed!

Bike helmets are required and 
a Release of Liability must be 
signed. If a rider cannot com-
plete the ride, we will have a 
couple of stop points where 
the rider and bike will be 
picked up and taken to HVAF. 

This is a great service project 
for our young people and  
bicycle enthusiasts alike! Sign up at cornerstone 

lutheran.church/article/ 
helping-our-homeless-vets,  
or contact Sandy Hughey 
(sandyhughey@sbcglobal.net, 
317.566.9702) to let her know 
that you will participate. 

Funds are still needed to cover 
the expenses of purchasing 
the bikes, helmets, and bike 
lights. To support the project 
in this way, make checks out 
to “Cornerstone Lutheran 
Church” with “Military Ministry”  
in the memo line and place it 
in the offering plate or mail it 
to church. Or, donate online 
at CarmelLutheran.church 
(search “military bikes”). We 
thank you for your support 
and our vets thank you. 

Annual craft fair 
accepting vendors, 
donations
To be a part of the April 28 Fair 
Haven Art & Craft Market, register 
online at fairhavenfoundation.
com/event/art-craft-market- 
by-kacys-krew-2018.

They are also collecting baked 
goods and vintage or gently used 
plates for their bake sale. To  
donate, contact CLC disciple 
Tricia Eckert (KacysKrew@
fairhavenfoundation.org).
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Fine Arts Academy: Registration is filling up!
•	 June 18-22, 9 a.m.-3:30 p.m.
•	 Theme: “Come to the Waters”

The theme for this year’s 
Fine Arts Academy (FAA) will 
explore many different Bible 
stories and passages centered 
on water. In them, we will see 
God’s power, healing, cleans-
ing, and his living Spirit. We will learn 
how God himself quenches our deepest thirst 
through his presence and Word. Take the 
plunge with us this summer and 
COME TO THE WATERS!

The Fine Arts Academy is 
a week-long summer day 
camp for children who 
have finished Kindergarten 
through 8th grade, focus-
ing on the arts and their connection to faith and community. Its staff 
is composed of professional teachers from the central Indiana area. 
FAA 2018 will be held June 18-22 from 9 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., with the 
closing program on Friday evening, June 22, at 7 p.m.

Registration deadline is May 15, but spots are filling up quickly!  
Brochures are available at church, or download one at 
www.CornerstoneLutheran.church/faa. If you have questions,  
or are interested in available scholarships, please contact FAA  
Director Jan Williams (jwilliams@cornerstonelutheran.church).

FFA fun facts:
•	 The Fine Arts Academy celebrates its 18th year of ministry at CLC!

•	 The FAA is staffed by more than 25 professional teachers from  
the Central Indiana area. You can view their qualifications at  
CornerstoneLutheran.church/faa.

•	 10% of the FAA budget is spent on scholarships each year. If you 
would like to contribute towards scholarship funding contact  
Jan Williams (jwilliams@cornerstonelutheran.church).

•	 Many FAA students return to volunteer in the teen program once 
they enter high school. Register as a Teen Volunteer at 
CornerstoneLutheran.church/faa.

•	 You are welcome to visit FAA during the week to catch a glimpse  
of a lot of creativity. Please stop at the Welcome Desk at door 6  
to sign in and receive a visitor badge.

•	 That FAA supports a service project each year. This year’s project 
will support a clean water initiative.

Children
Faith Formation  
Milestone Event
•	 Sunday, May 6 at Carmel & 

Fishers sites
•	 Training at education time
•	 Presentation at Carmel:  

10:35 & 10:45 a.m. services
•	 Presentation at Fishers:  

9 & 11 a.m. services

Learn how to share your faith 
with your young child! This Mile-
stone Event in CLC’s Faith For-
mation program is for those chil-
dren that will enter the younger 
preschool class in Cornerstone 
Kids (Sunday School) for the 
2018-19 school year (those that 
turn 3 years old by August 1, 
2018). 

At this event, 
each child 
registered 
will receive a 
picture Bible. 
In addition, 
we will have a 
blessing event 
on Sunday, 
May 6, during 

the late worship services at  
Carmel (10:35 a.m. Worship  
Center, 10:45 a.m. Sanctuary) 
and both services at CLC Fishers 
(9 & 11 a.m.). We realize some 
of you at Carmel may usually 
attend the earlier church service 
times, but we’re asking on this 
Sunday that you attend one of 
the late services so you and your 
child can be a part of this special 
blessing.

Throughout the year we focus 
on a different aspect of faith 
development for a specific age 
group. Each event will have a 
training session for the parents 
during the education time and a 
presentation from the parent(s) 
to the child at a worship service  
as a token to remember the event.

Fine Arts Academy 2018
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Oktoberfest meeting: 
Coordinators needed!  
Each year in September, we 
welcome around 2,000 people 
to our Carmel site for some 
German food, fellowship, and 
fun! We need lots of help to 
welcome the community to our 
campus. If you enjoy fun and fel-
lowship and would like to be an 
active part of our committee, we 
would love your help planning 
this year’s event! Join us for our 
Oktoberfest Committee Meeting 
Kickoff, Monday, April 23, 7 p.m. 
in CLC Carmel room 100. Ques-
tions? Contact Julie Evanson 
(jevanson@cornerstonelutheran.
church,  317.402.4419).

We are looking for two Volunteer 
Coordinators to help us schedule 
volunteers for this year’s event. If 
you’re interested, please contact 
Julie (see above).

Seniors Luncheon April 9
All senior adults are invited to 
attend Cornerstone Lutheran’s 
next monthly pitch-in Seniors 
Luncheon on Monday, April 9, 
CLC Carmel room 102, starting  
at noon. (Date change due to 
church office closed April 2.)
The afternoon will include lunch, 
fellowship, Church news, and a 
special program.

This month’s program: Kathy 
Woods of Ageless Grace Indiana 
will present a “Fitness Program 
for Body and Brain Health”, 
featuring anti-aging and well- 
being techniques while sitting 
and listening to music.

Come for an afternoon of food, 
fellowship, and learning. For 
more information, contact Bates 
McIndoe (batesandjudy@yahoo.
com, 317.571.0877).

Fellowship

Cornerstone Lutheran 
Young Adult Ministry 
(CLCYAM)
 
clcyam

Young Adult Ministry (YAM) events
All young couples and singles in their 20s and 30s 
are invited to meet up for Bible study, dinner,  
fellowship, and service as we seek to grow in  
our walk with Christ and each other.

Bible Study

Sundays at Noon Bible Study:  12-1:30 p.m., room 102
Come join us for an interactive Bible study and food at Carmel.  
Topics include stewardship, adulting, joining Jesus every day, and 
other real life matters. Food arrangements are as follows:

•	 Apr. 8: Potluck
•	 Apr. 22: Brown bag (bring your own)

Service Event

Spring cleaning at Carmel: April 29, 12-3 p.m.
Join us from 12-3 p.m. on Sunday, April 29, for an afternoon of fellow-
ship and spring service projects at the Carmel site. Afterwords we will 
enjoy an early evening dinner/hangout. We hope you can join us!
If you are interested or have any questions, please contact Liz Rehmer 
(260.227.1136). Hope to see you there!

Fellowship Events

Fishbowl Theology & Dinner:  April 17, 7 p.m.
Meet up for dinner one evening a month for a time of fellowship and 
great questions with a pastor. Contact Wes Smith (260.452.6049) for 
more information.

•	 April 17:  Pastor Max Murphy  
Books & Brews (61 West Clay Center Drive, Carmel)

(May’s event will be May 31 with Pastor Gary Miller at Union Brewing 
Co., 622 S. Rangeline Road, Carmel.)

Climb Time + Dinner:  Wednesday, May 16, 7 p.m.
We’ll have fun rock climbing followed by dinner. Meet at Climb Time in 
Fishers. Please check the Facebook group for updates or contact Wes 
Smith (260.452.6049).

Follow CLC Young Adult Ministry on social media!
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Outreach
Scholarships available for students 
attending Lutheran schools
The Outreach Team is now accepting scholarship 
applications from those who are disciples of CLC. 
Scholarship funds are available to those who are 
pursuing a university education to work in the areas 
of preaching, teaching and other ministries of The 
Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod. Funds are also 
available for those attending Lutheran High School 
of Indianapolis and Lutheran elementary schools 
and kindergarten. 

For a copy of the policies and the application, 
please go online to CornerstoneLutheran.church/
lutheran-schools. Applications are due no later 
than June 30, 2018.

To submit your application:

•	 Mail:  
Cornerstone Lutheran Church 
Attn: Outreach Team 
4850 E. Main St., Carmel, IN 46033

•	 Email:  
High School/Elementary – John Happersberger  
	 (johnhappersberger@gmail.com) 
Colleges/Seminaries – Dave Reed  
	 (davidcsa@aol.com)

•	 Fax: 317.814.4260, Attn: Outreach Team

•	 Drop off at church:  
Mark the envelope “Outreach Team”

Please direct any questions to the contacts listed 
above. The Outreach Team hopes this scholarship 
assistance will make it possible for more of our  
student disciples to attend Lutheran schools!

April’s collection
For the month of April, any non-perishable food or 
paper goods donated to CLC will be given to the 
food pantry at Emerson Avenue Baptist Church. 
Please place your donations in the marked bins 
outside a worship area at the Carmel and Fishers 
sites. For Downtown Indy, give your donations to 
Victor Minetola.

Preschool
Preschool courtyard curriculum
At our pre-
school, we are 
excited about 
all the signs 
of spring we 
see. Each day 
as the children 
walk down the 
hallway, they 
look into the 
courtyard and 
see more plant 
growth. Green 
is currently the exciting color. The grass is growing 
back. The bulbs have sprung up. Flowers have just 
opened to reveal bright yellows, purples, and pinks. 
Two sparrows have built a nest in the magnolia tree 
branches. Daddy sparrow watches as Momma sits 
on the nest. God’s world is awaking from its winter 
sleep.

And recently the 
ducks have re-
turned. They are 
back again this year. 
For the past few 
years several pairs 
of ducks have used 
the courtyard as 
their personal nest-
ing area. We have 

enjoyed watching many, many ducklings waddle, 
eat, swim, and grow in the courtyard. And it appears 
that the ducks are planning to make it their home 
again this spring.

The courtyard is such a blessing. We learn about 
God’s world right outside our windows. He shows 
us his seasonal wonders. Autumn leaves, dried 
grass, and bare branches give way to the greens of 
spring and new life. And during this Easter season, 
the children learn about new life in God’s world. It 
symbolizes our new life in Christ, our risen Savior. 

Blessed spring from our preschool family!

Thanks from a CLC disciple
“Some words in the March issue stay with me as I write this—God’s Extravagant Grace! So I continue: 
God’s Extravagant Grace overflows through you into my life with your prayers and cards at a dark 
hour for me. Thank you so very much! My cup runneth over.” ~ Bonnie Stout
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Students
Confirmation Corner
Ever wonder what the 7th and 8th grade confirmation students are 
learning each Sunday evening to prepare for the confirmation of their 
Lutheran faith? Confirmation Corner provides the congregation with a 
sneak peek into what the students are learning and offers some spe-
cific things you can be praying for to encourage our young people as 
they grow in their faith.

Did you know…
•	 The Bible is a Creed because it is a statement of belief that unifies 

us as believers in Christ.
•	 Sanctification is the work of the Holy Spirit through the power of 

God’s Word to make us and keep us in his Holiness.
•	 The Holy Christian Church is all the people whom the Spirit has 

gathered to Christ in faith throughout the world.

Please pray for…
•	 Praise that our 8th grade Confirmands have re-confirmed their 

baptismal faith through the Rite of Confirmation on March 17.
•	 Pray for all students to continue to grow in faith and involvement 

in the church.
•	 Pray that powerful, faith-filled relationships continue to grow  

between students, Pastors, and Confirmation leaders. 

Upcoming special studies

The Quest—mother/daughter Bible study for sophomore girls
•	 Sundays, April 15-May 20, 9:30 a.m.
•	 CLC Carmel Student Lounge (across from Student Center)

We are offering a special session of The 
Quest (a Beth Moore study geared toward 
Teen Girls) for all sophomore girls and their 
moms on Sunday mornings during the  
education hour at Carmel. We will meet in 
the Student Lounge (across from the Student 

Center), watch a short video, and have time for discussion and fellow-
ship. Register for this class online at CornerstoneLutheran.church, 
search “quest sophomore” or contact Karen Minniear (kminniear@
cornerstonelutheran.church). 

Intentional Parenting—a study for middle school parents
•	 Sundays, April 22-May 20, 9:30 a.m.
•	 CLC Carmel room 214

Are you a middle school parent? Raising kids in today’s culture can 
certainly be a challenge. Why not get together and connect with other 
parents while taking part in a study just for you? Beginning April 22, we 
will offer the study Intentional Parenting: 10 Ways to be an Exceptional 
Parent in a Quick Fix World by Doug & Cathy Fields. To be an excep-
tional parent you need to be an intentional parent. Come to this study 
and learn how!

Among Us
Births
Archer Jacob Ruminer, son of 

Tom & Stacy Ruminer (grand-
son of Larry & Joann Strickler), 
Mar. 7.

Natalie Grace Sinders, grand-
daughter of Scott & Kathy 
Fearrin (parents: Nicole & Nate 
Sinders), Mar. 9.

Summer Jolene Saxton, grand-
daughter of Art & Kathy Grecco 
(parents: Carlene & Jake Saxton).

Baptisms
Carter David Mazanowski, son of 

David & Kyra, Mar. 3.
Levi Thomas Spry, son of Tom & 

Maggie, Mar. 11.
Henry Dash Fuller, Banyan Lowe 

Fuller, & Truitt Maureen Fuller, 
children of Griffin & Caitlin, 
Mar. 17.

Gaven Joseph Scruggs & Scarlett 
Ann Scruggs, grandchildren of 
Tim & Carole Halcomb, Mar. 
18. (Parents: Rodney & Michelle 
Scruggs.)

Aubrey Grace Evers, daughter of 
Christopher & Danielle, Mar. 18.

Annalise Grace Wise, daughter of 
William Wise & Serena Burkard, 
Mar. 18.

Kayleigh Danielle Schumm, 
daughter of Tim & Michelle, 
Mar. 25. (Grandparents: Pastor 
Dan & Sue Schumm.)

Archer Jacob Ruminer, son of 
Tom & Stacy, Mar. 25. (Grand-
parents: Larry & Joann Strickler.)

Sympathy to the families of
Ed Hughey
Donald Belbutoski  

(Tom Belbutoski’s father)
Laura Schulz  

(Jimmie O’Connor’s aunt)
Norb Keinath  

(Mike Keinath’s uncle)
Jan Benz  

(Deryl Benz’s brother)
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Women
News from Lutheran Women in Mission 
(LWML)

Ladies Daytime Fellowship
•	 Friday, April 13, 12:30-2:30 p.m.
•	 CLC Carmel, room 102

We will be making bead cross necklaces for  
Connection Ministries (for persons with disabilities). 
Please bring a pair of scissors. Questions? Call  
Dottie Renner (317.846.0701).

LWML Dessert Extravaganza
•	 Monday, April 23, 1 p.m.
•	 CLC Carmel, room 102

Join us for our fabulous Dessert Extravaganza!  
Desserts will be furnished by the LWML Board 
and Pastor Giger will have the opening prayer and 
devotion. Our guest speaker is Ila Badger, who will 
share “My Spiritual and Medical Journey”. Ila and her 
husband, Jack, moved to Carmel in 1968 when the 
population was just 3,500, and they have served this  
community in many ways. The Badger Field on 
Main Street is named after their son. For more  
information, call Pat Nash (317.844.2329). 

LWML Indianapolis East Zone Spring Rally
•	 Sunday, April 15, 2 p.m.
•	 Faith Lutheran Church, Greenfield

If you would like to go to this event, please call  
Carolyn Kroeger (317.846.1177). We will leave 
church at noon and eat on the way to this event. 
The speaker will be Dr. John Eifert, director of  
music at Ascension Lutheran Church and School  
in Ft. Wayne. He will be speaking on “Hymns,  
Hymnology, and Singing Together”. Snacks will  
be served.

WOW! February was a great SOCK-sess !
The Lutheran Women’s Missionary League (LWML) 
thanks you so much for the 465 pairs of new socks 
you donated during February for The Sharing Place 
and Ft. Wayne Seminary. There were 177 pairs for 
men, 134 pairs for women, and 154 pairs for chil-
dren. We are also grateful for the 69 pairs of gently 
used socks that were donated.

Ladies Night Out
•	 Monday, April 16, 6:30-9 p.m.
•	 Four Day Ray (11671 Lantern Rd., Fishers)

Enjoy an evening of food, 
fun, and girl talk at Four 
Day Ray Brewing on April 
16! Women from all CLC 
sites are invited to gather 
with fellow disciples for  

a relaxing night out. Catch up with friends, recon-
nect with “old” ones, and meet new ones! No RSVP 
is necessary for these events. Simply put it on your 
calendar and show up! For questions or more infor-
mation, contact Donnell Bradley (812.573.3658).

Connect with moms at Mothers of 
Preschoolers (MOPS)
MOPS is a women’s ministry for mothers of pre-
schoolers, and has been meeting and connecting 
moms with other moms at CLC for several years. 
We’re excited to announce that CLC is looking 
to start a new group, MOMSnext, for mothers of 
school aged children (1st-12th grades). If you are 
interested in any of our MOPS groups, or this new 
MOMSnext group, for the 2018-19 school year, 
contact the following leaders:
 
•	 Fishers MOPS daytime group: Sara Konopka 

(skonopka10@yahoo.com).

•	 Fishers MOPS evening group: Sara VanDyke 
(svandyke312@gmail.com).

•	 Carmel MOPS daytime group: Abby Kruse  
(abbykruse@gmail.com).

•	 MOMSnext group: Lynne Craft  
(lsp1107@hotmail.com).

 
We are also gauging interest and looking for  
women to lead or participate in a Carmel MOPS 
evening group. If you are interested, please contact 
Rebecca Sterchi (rlsterchi@yahoo.com).
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Mark Your Calendar!

Family (evening) VBS at CLC
•	 Fishers: June 10-12, 5:30-7:30 p.m.
•	 Carmel: July 8-10, 5:30-7:30 p.m.

Join us for this summer’s Vacation Bible 
School (VBS), “Shipwrecked: Rescued  
by Jesus!” You and your kids will venture 
onto an unchartered island and discover  
that Jesus carries us through life’s storms.

We still have openings in our Evening 
Family VBS sessions at both Carmel and 
Fishers! Please note: Family VBS requires 
an adult present each night. During Family 
VBS an optional light meal will be served 
at 5:30 p.m. VBS will then begin at 6 p.m. 
following the meal. To register you and 
your child, go online to Cornerstone 
Lutheran.church/vbs. 

Volunteers needed at all VBS times:
•	 June 10-12, evening VBS (Fishers) 
•	 July 11-15, morning VBS (Fishers)
•	 July 8-10, evening VBS (Carmel)
•	 July 9-13, morning VBS (Carmel)

To sign up to volunteer, go to  
CornerstoneLutheran.church/vbs.

CLC Golf Scramble to benefit Student Ministry
Lunch and dinner will be provided at the Golf Scramble. Look 
for additional information on registration and sponsorship. 

Contact Shawn Hecksel (shecksel@cornerstonelutheran.
church) with questions.
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CLC to Help Local Food Pantries
Giving through gardening
Food pantries receive lots of food that are heavy 
on calories and salt, but light on nutrients. In fact, 
much of the shelf-secure, non-perishable foods 
donated are high in salt, sugar, or calories, making  
them poor choices for people 
with high blood pressure,  
diabetes, and those struggling 
with obesity. Pantries want to 
provide better nutrition and are 
asking for healthier choices. 
(www.fruitsandveggiesmorematters.org)

Cornerstone wants to help, and 
the Fishers site has lots of avail-
able land. What better purpose for 
some of this space than to have 
a garden to supply local food 
pantries with fresh produce! Starting this spring, 
CLC is doing just that. The Cornerstone Garden at 
Fishers, measuring 35’ x 80’, is located north of the 
shed and has already been tilled. The plan is to plant 
tomatoes, zucchini, cucumbers, green beans,  
peppers, and more this spring, and to give our  
harvested produce to local pantries.

Do you have a green thumb? Do you and your kids 
like to spend time outside in the dirt? We’re look-
ing for people (kids and adults) to work on this 
garden, both in supervisory roles (like production, 

harvest, and distribution supervi-
sors) and gardening roles (like 
planting, weeding, harvesting, 
cleaning). 

Share your interest in our garden 
project at one of the following 
meetings at the Fishers site:

•	 For those interested in  
supervisory roles:  
Wednesday, April 4, 6:30 p.m.

•	 For those interested in helping (garden planning  
meeting): Wednesday, April 18, 6:30 p.m.

For more information, or if you are interested  
but can’t attend a meeting, contact Lyn Grandt  
(lyngrandt@gmail.com, 317.567.4005).


